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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

LABOR, OPERATIONS AND TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE
STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:  17
DATE:  July 22, 2003
PROPOSED NO:  2003-0303
PREPARED BY:  Mike Alvine
SUBJECT:  AN ORDINANCE approving and adopting the memorandum of understanding negotiated by and between King County and the Animal Control Officers Guild, representing employees in the department of executive services; and establishing the effective date of said agreement.
SUMMARY:  The ordinance would approve a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) for 2003 wages with the Animal Control Officers Guild for the period of January 1, 2003 through December 31, 2003.  This agreement covers 28 employees in the Department of Executive Services.  
The existing Collective Bargaining Agreement between King County and the Animal Control Officers Guild covers most working conditions for the years 2001, 2002 and 2003.  However, it contains no provision for 2003 wages.  Per the terms of Article 22 of the labor contract, the parties met to negotiate wages for 2003 and reached agreement.  

Classifications/Work performed – These King County employees provide animal control services both in the field and at the two animal control shelters in Kent and Bellevue.  Twenty-nine employees including Animal Control Officers, Animal Control Sergeants, Veterinarian Technicians and Pet Adoption Counselors are covered under this contract.  Their mission is to promote and enforce the humane treatment of animals, to encourage responsible pet ownership, to protect the public and its property, and to educate the public on its rights and responsibilities regarding animals.

Labor Policies – The provisions of the contract appear to fall within adopted labor policies or classification and compensation project guidelines.  

Wage Adjustments:  The memorandum provides for the standard Cost of Living Adjustment (COLA) of 90 percent of the CPI-W, September to September.  The adjustment for the current year calls for a two percent increase.  There is a floor of two percent as a minimum increase and a ceiling of six percent maximum wage increase.  

Fiscal Note – COLA for 2003 is estimated at $27,195.  There are no other cost drivers.
Funding Sources for Contract – The bargaining unit is funded through the Current Expense fund.  
INVITED:  
David Levin, Labor Negotiator, Labor Relations, DES
Kathleen Oglesby, Labor Liaison, Executive Office

Pat Emmal, Business Agent, Animal Control Officers Guild
Mike Cronin, President, Animal Control Officers Guild
John Diel, Vice President, Animal Control Officers Guild
ATTACHMENTS:  
1. Proposed Ordinance 2003-0303
2. Fiscal Note

3. Transmittal letter dated June 25, 2003
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